
 

 

Stiúrthóra Náisiúnta  

Acmhainní Daonna 

Feidhmeannacht na Seirbhísí, 

Sláinte Ospidéal Dr. Steevens’,  

Baile Átha Cliath 8, D08 W2A8. 

National Director  

Human Resources 

Health Service Executive,  

Dr Steevens’ Hospital,  

Dublin 8, 08 W2A8 

www.hse.ie 
@hselive 

t 01 6352319 

e nationalhr@hse.ie 

 
David Cullinane T.D. 
 
25th September, 2023 
 
PQ 37962/23 To ask the Minister for Health the terms of the recent pay agreement for catering and general support staff 
between the HSE and SIPTU; the reason certain workers received significant lump sums and others did not; and if he will make a 
statement on the matter. -David Cullinane 
 
Dear Deputy,  
 
I refer to your recent Parliamentary Question which was sent to the HSE for response.  
 
The HSE are working to implement HSE HR Circular 03/2023 which gave effect to the findings of the final phase of the Support 
Staff Job Evaluation process. The implementation process requires considerable input at local level and therefore areas are 
progressing the matter as soon as possible across the relevant services. 
 
I trust this clarifies and is of some assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Marie O’Sullivan 
National HR 


